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Dear Parent/Guardian,
My name is Mr Blair and I am delighted to be your child’s teacher for Primary 4. We have had an exciting and busy start to the term with the pupils in Primary 4B.  
I look forward to communicating with you over the course of the year to share your child’s learning and successes as we really value strong home/school partnerships. 
Please contact me at the school via Gmail - gw16blairscott@ab-ed.org - in the current circumstances, if you wish to discuss any issues.
Kind regards,
Mr Blair
Planned Learning
	Literacy
	Writing
· Biographies
· Diaries
Spelling
· Phoneme programme (Active Literacy)
Reading
· Fluency and awareness of punctuation
· Expression
· Accelerated Reader programme to support skills development
Grammar
· Punctuation
Handwriting
· Correct letter placing and formation – consistent use

	Numeracy
	· Place value and estimation/rounding
· Number Talks
· Weekly Beat That
· SAFE and CLIC Challenges

	Health and Wellbeing

	PE
· Motor stills and movement 
· Team games 
· Daily Mile
· AFC football coaching (Tuesday PM)
Health
· Emotionworks focus
· Adventure Aberdeen (small groups on Tuesday AM)
· Messy Garden

	Cross - Curricular Learning 
	· My World (First 4 weeks)
· My Literacy World (3 Weeks)

	Expressive Arts
	Art and Design (*Delivered by Mrs Gordon)
· Skills development

	Technologies
	· Research skills
· Google Classroom skills extended

	Languages: 
French

	· Simple greetings 
· Verbalising information about ourselves
· Building basic vocabulary in daily classroom life
*delivered by Mrs. Gordon

	R.M.E
	· Buddhism


Additional Information
· Please ensure that your child has both indoor and outdoor shoes with them.
· P.E kits should be worn to school on Tuesday and Friday.
· Homework will be given out on a Thursday to be returned for the following Tuesday on Google Classroom.  
· Spelling words are presented to the children on Monday and practised over the following two weeks. 
· Assembly will take place on Wednesdays via a prepared presentation on Google Classroom.
· Unfortunately, the library remains closed at the moment for pupils to borrow books for home use.  
· Children are encouraged to bring water bottles into class, to ensure that they are kept hydrated.  It is particularly important that all children bring a bottle as they are not allowed to drink directly from the water fountain due to current restrictions in school.
· Reflection time occurs every Friday afternoon in order to support the children’s learning as they are able to reflect on the week and share with others how they felt, what they have learned and identify appropriate next steps. 
· We are making the most of the outdoor environment to learn and support health and wellbeing.  We have a timetable slot for the messy garden on Thursday afternoon.  As we will continue to access the outdoors in all weathers, please ensure your child is appropriately dressed as the weather changes.
